STATE OF NORTH CAROLINA
DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

Roy COOPER J. ERIC BOYETTE
GOVERNOR SECRETARY

December 14, 2020

Shelley Dehart,

Per your request, the Department has reviewed the draft concept as presented to District,
Division Project, and Roadway staff. The existing alignment of Eastwood Drive connects
Armstrong Ford Road as a T intersection.

The proposed “Option A” alignment reverts this connection to a skewed intersection,
which poses potential safety and sight distance issues. To keep proper alignment, other
alternatives should be examined, including purchase of additional Right of Way from
Parcel 195461, or relocation of transmission utilities.

Upon review, the Department of Transportation will not accept the draft concept re-
alignment of Eastwood Drive received October 30%, 2020 by Kimley Horn.

Yours very truly,

C. Blake Guffey
District 1 Engineer
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